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Prague, March 13th, 1882

My dear Mr. Sander,

I read in the March edition of L’Orchidophile by Godefroy-Leboeuf that M. Murton, director of the Royal Gardens of Siam has found a new Phalaenopsis. It would have to be in Bangkok, for that is the capital of Siam. 

I expect it to be large flowered, otherwise people would not take any notice. I think it would be profitable if one of your travellers could go and find it or to write to the man. 

As I read in the last issue of Gardeners’ Chronicle, Ph. tetraspsis has flowered at Veitch’s and it would be bad if it were offered to someone else at auction on the 16th. 

How did you like the illustration of tetraspsis ? This should help to sell them well. Low has already beaten us to it with Amethis liglosa [?]. It is remarkable that such a long time should have passed when nobody imported certain orchids, and then all of a sudden there are two or three who do. 

The picture of Cattleya aurea is being painted at present. Should you require a picture of Phal. violacea, please write because I can have this done quite quickly. I have a few copies of it.

The Ph. stuartiana must be very beautiful, Klaboch writes in Gardeners’ Chronicle that it is the same size as amabilis.  It should be worth while to import these, what price did Low sell them for at auction ?

A few days ago I received a letter from J. Donat, head gardener at the Botanical Gardens in Hamburg under Reichenbach. He must have had a quarrel with Reichenbach and is leaving. He asked me if I knew of a place where orchids are being cultivated, of which he has much knowledge and experience. 

I wrote to Prof. Mooren in Liege to find out if Mipanga’s gardener Wilken had left, as he had intended to do. I am writing this to you only for your information.

Who is Riners ? is he one of your collectors or is the man you sold the Cattleya amethystina to ?

Baron Hruby is anxious that you send him some orchids.

I have had one pound of Cinchona seed sent by ??? from Jamaica to Panama for Klaboch, for £4.--, he wants orchids in return.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

I fear that the auction on the 16th will not be very profitable if Bodart does not buy anything, except there will be the Companie Continentale Horticulture (Linden), which buys large quantities.

I have written to Prof. Mooren that you will bring bromeliads and that there will be something new.
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